
Converted MTS Permits and Approvals

The Converted MTS will require state, federal and local permits and 
approvals.
The MTS is subject to the Uniform Land Use Review Procedure 
(ULURP) as site selection for a capital project.
The Converted MTS ULURP application was certified on November 
15th, and the ULURP process is on-going.
Queens Community Board 7 will hold meetings and a hearing to 
consider and vote on the ULURP application.
The Converted MTS State environmental permit application (solid 
waste, air and marine) was submitted in November to the New York
State Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC).
NYSDEC will hold a hearing and establish a public comment period
on the Converted MTS permit application as part of its permit review 
process.



Public Comments

How to submit comments on the DEIS and/or State 
permit applications:
Provide Verbal Comments (fill out a Speaker Registration 
Card at the sign-in desk)  or
Fill out a Comment Sheet  or
Submit a Written Statement  or
Mail Comments (to be received no later than 1/24/05) to:

Harry Szarpanski, Assistant Commissioner
Department of Sanitation
44 Beaver Street, 12th floor
New York, NY 10004

Or…
DEIS/Permit Comments
c/o Ecology and Environment, Inc.
90 Broad Street, Suite 1906
New York, NY 10004
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